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 Industry Numbering Committee (INC)

January 5, 2005

Canadian Steering Committee on Numbering (CSCN)

Common Interest Group on Rating and Routing (CIGRR)

Emergency Services Interconnection Forum (ESIF)

LNPA WG of the North American Numbering Council (NANC)

Network Interconnection and Interoperability Forum (NIIF)

Ordering and Billing Forum (OBF)

Packet Technologies and Systems Committee (PTSC)

Telecom Management and Operations Committee (TMOC)

Re: INC Issue 459: Request to Consolidate Country
Code 1 Number Assets of the United States Department
of the Navy for a Newly Issued Area Code

Dear Industry Forum/Committee Participants:

This letter is to inform you of Industry Numbering Committee Issue 459: Request to Consolidate Country Code 1 Number Assets of the United States Department of the Navy for a Newly Issued Area Code.  This issue requests assignment by NANPA of an NPA to the US Department of the Navy for use as geographic numbers across the US (a national overlay).  The Navy expects that all calls to the NPA from any US location to be treated as local calls and all calls from the NPA to any US location to also be treated as local.  This will likely result in nationwide mandatory ten-digit dialing. 

In its proposed implementation plan, the Navy stated that the traditional LEC role will be under the direction of one provider; all other LECs will serve in the role of access providers.

As part of its issue review, INC is seeking your input as to any technical concerns that might arise with the assignment of this NPA. 

Some technical concerns might involve:

· Need for ten-digit dialing across the US

· Consumer Billing

· Intercarrier Billing

· Routing of all calls to/from the NPA as local

· Rating of all calls to/from the NPA as local

· Portability Issue (NPA in multiple regions)

· Impacts on E9-1-1, GETS and lawful intercept

· Toll Free Dialing from the NPA

Please provide any input you may have on the technical feasibility of this NPA assignment as soon as possible.  This is a priority issue for the Navy.  INC’s next meeting is February 1-3, 2005.  Input by this meeting, or at the latest by INC’s April 5-7, 2005 meeting, would be appreciated.

Sincerely,
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Ken R. Havens



Adam Newman

INC Chair




INC Vice Chair

cc: 

Ken Havens, INC Chair, ken.r.havens@mail.sprint.com
Adam Newman, INC Vice Chair, anewman@telcordia.com
Jean-Paul Emard, INC Director, jpemard@atis.org
Attachments:

· INC Issue 459: Request to Consolidate Country Code 1 Number Assets of the United States Department of the Navy for a Newly Issued Area Code
· INC Contribution NPA-194: Department of the Navy (DON) Request for NPA 366 to Overlay United States Portion of Country Code 1 Number Plan Areas (Geographic)
· INC Contribution NPA-195: Diagram - Department of the Navy (DON) Telephone Number Application by Service Provider
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